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MINUTES

BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS

DATE:

January 20, 2015
TIME:

1:30 P.M.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
Christopher Schein, Chairman



Charles Adams



David Locke


Gareth Diedrick



Suzanne Grefsheim

ALSO

Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

PRESENT:
Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director



Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary



Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER


Christopher Schein, Chairman called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by David Locke to accept the minutes of the September 15, 2014 Board meeting. The motion was seconded by Gareth Diedrick and unanimously carried by the Board.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


There was no Complaint Committee meeting today as there were no complaints to discuss.


Charles Adams addressed the reinstatement of a license that had expired in 1998 but the applicant has been working and is licensed in Delaware and Pennsylvania. The Complaint Committee recommended approval of the reinstatement and the Board unanimously agreed. 

CORRESPONDENCE


The Board received an email from Stephanie Marino. Ms. Marino notes that if a person is to take the LARE exam they must become a member of CLARB. The annual CLARB fee is $150. After passing the exam the CLARB membership is no longer required but an annual maintenance fee is charged for maintaining the records. Ms. Marino asks why the State of Maryland requires a payment to both CLARB and LARE. Ms. Marino believes this is an impediment to obtaining her license. Pam Edwards stated that she already addressed Ms. Marino’s concerns by email. Chairman Schein expressed his objection to the requirement to join CLARB in order to take the exam. Ms. Edwards will call CLARB and get clarification of the process.  She will report on this at the next meeting.

The Board reviewed letter from Christopher Moore regarding CPC requirements. Mr. Moore expressed concern that he would not be able to complete 12 PDH units by October 2015.  Mr. Moore also noted that there are no approved CPC providers on the Board’s website and an insufficient number of providers listed on the LACES website. He requested the Board delay the new regulation for a year to give licensees and the Board more time to prepare. 

Milena Trust stated that the Board and ASLA should work together to develop the list of approved courses. Chairman Schein noted that there are many free and affordable courses available online.  The regulations state that only courses approved by LACES or ASLA are acceptable. Pam Edwards will respond to Mr. Moore’s email.

The Board agreed to allow licensees to claim credit for courses taken up to 2 years prior to their expiration date for the phase-in period. The Board agreed that courses must be submitted by the provider or presenter – not the licensee -and should be submitted prior to presentation.  
NEW BUSINESS
Digital Signatures

Pam Edwards reported that the other Boards (Architects, Surveyors and Engineers) have finalized regulations which allow licensees to use digital signatures on documents.  Some counties are beginning to require digital signatures on plans and drawings.  There was a brief discussion on the difference between electronic signatures and digital signatures.  Sample language was distributed.  Ms. Trust noted that a presentation on digital signatures was presented to the Architects Board last year when they were 

considering changing their regulations.  Ms. Edwards will arrange for this presentation at an upcoming meeting.
Exam Fee Increase


Pam Edwards stated that exam fees have increased. The fees are set by CLARB but they are contained in the Board’s regulations and therefore, the regulations must be amended to mirror CLARB’s fees.  Motion (II) by Suzanne Grefsheim to increase fees to reflect the fees charged by CLARB. The motion was seconded by Charles Adams and unanimously carried by the Board.  

Overlapping Practice Guide


The Overlapping Practice Guide was distributed to Board members.  Chris Schein asked the Board for their input or comments on the Guide.  Ms. Trust noted that the Joint Chairs webpage has been updated and includes many decisions made by the design boards on overlapping practice issues.  She suggested they review the webpage as it is a useful tool for practitioners. 
FINAL ACTION ON CPC REGULATIONS


Motion (III) was made by Suzanne Grefsheim to adopt the regulations as published in the Maryland Register. The motion was seconded by Charles Adams and unanimously carried by the Board.


Pam Edwards will post the Final Action in the February 20th issue of the Maryland Register. The regulations will become effective on March 2, 2015.
APPLICATIONS FOR FIRM PERMITS

Motion (IV) was made by Charles Adams, seconded by David Locke and unanimously carried to approve the following applications for firm permit.
VIKA Maryland, LLC 
VIKA Virginia, LLC 

APPLICATION FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (V) was made by Charles Adams, seconded by David Locke and  unanimously carried to approve the following applications for reciprocity:
Gex I. Vaughn


Kristoffer S. Reed
Mark J. Cross 


Catherine S. Offenberg

Brian D. Lind 


Rick A. Parisi
APPLICATION FOR EXAMINATION


Motion (VI) was made by David Locke, seconded by Charles Adams and

unanimously carried to approve the following applications for examination:
James D. Cooper 


Brittany N. Sink
James P. Sink 


Justin Wilson
APPLICATION DENIALS


Motion (VII) was made by Charles Adams, seconded by David Locke and unanimously carried to deny one exam application for incompleteness.


Motion (VIII) was made by Charles Adams, seconded by David Locke and unanimously carried to deny one reciprocity application for incompleteness.

ADJOURNMENT


The Board gave their appreciation to Deborah Heil for many years of service and congratulated her on her retirement.


Motion (IX) was made by Gareth Diedrick, seconded by Suzanne  Grefsheim and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 3:00 p.m.

______ With Corrections  
___x__ Without Corrections
Signed by Christopher Schein, Chairman, March 16, 2015
